NPRR Comments

	NPRR Number
	1142
	NPRR Title
	ERS Changes to Reflect Updated PUCT Rule Changes re SUBST. R. 25.507

	
	

	Date
	July 20, 2022

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Mark Patterson / Jerry Huerta

	E-mail Address
	Mark.Patterson@ercot.com / Jerry.Huerta@ercot.com

	Company
	ERCOT

	Phone Number
	512-248-3912 / 512-225-7191

	Cell Number
	

	Market Segment
	Not Applicable




	Comments



[bookmark: _Hlk109218497]The Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT) has informed ERCOT that its action – adopting New 16 TAC § 25.507 – at the July 14, 2022 Open Meeting in PUCT Project No. 53493, Electric Reliability Council of Texas (ERCOT) Emergency Response Service (ERS)(P.U.C. SUBST. R, 25.507), was not legally effective under the Administrative Procedure Act, Tex. Gov’t Code § 2001.023(a).  Specifically, the proposed rule must be published in the Texas Register a minimum of 30 days in advance of any PUCT action.  The proposed rule was published with the Texas Register on July 1, 2022.  ERCOT understands that the PUCT intends to consider the proposed rule for adoption at the August 4, 2022 Open Meeting.  

[bookmark: _Hlk109218342]To enable NPRR1142 and related Other Binding Document Revision Request (OBDRR) 042, Related to NPRR1142, ERS Changes to Reflect Updated PUCT Rule Change re SUBST. R. 25.507, to be considered for approval at the ERCOT Board of Directors meeting on August 16, 2022, and subsequently considered by the PUCT for approval at its August 25, 2022 Open Meeting, ERCOT requests that the Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) and the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) recommend approval of NPRR1142 and TAC recommend approval of related OBDRR042 as amended by the 7/20/22 ERCOT comments, conditioned upon approval of P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.507. 
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